
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Minutes of the School Council Committee meeting of Swineshead St Mary’s, held on Wednesday 9th 
February 2022 

 
Attendees 
Erin, Freya, Isobel, Poppy, Austin, Phoebe, Tabby, Grace, Elysia, Archie, Darcy, Pippa, Samuel, Teddy, Lucie, 
Tyrell, Eliza and Mrs Collett 
 
Items from the last meeting 
 
Freya updated the committee on the minutes from the last meeting. She explained that the House/vice 
captains will be delivering an item on Hello Yellow and Fairtrade.  
 
Samuel asked what Fairtrade means. Austin explained the meaning in a clear and concise way.  
Lucie asked if everyone needs to wear yellow on Friday. The school council explained that everyone was 
wearing yellow. 
 
Matters arising 
 
A discussion was had about the setting up in the hall. It was agreed that 10 minutes is sufficient for all 
assemblies. The hall monitors to not set up until a PE session has finished although this shouldn’t impact on 
setting up the laptop. Mrs Collett said she would raise this with staff at staff meeting. 
 
The laptop in the hall is not working properly. School Council and Mrs Collett to look at replacing it with a pupil 
laptop. 
 
The hand dryer in the girls KS2 toilets is burning. To refer to Mrs Woods. 
 
The School Council would like a lunchtime gardening club. Mrs Collett to speak to Mrs Hutchinson about 
running it together, ideally on a Tuesday lunchtime for KS2. 
 
Hello Yellow 
 
Phoebe, Elysia and Freya discussed the PowerPoint they will present in celebration assembly on Friday. Other 
ideas were brought forward about decorating the hall.  
 
Date of the next meeting 
 
To be arranged after half term 
 
 
 
 
 
 


